White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


June 10, 2013

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall called the White Oak Township regular board meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. on Monday June 10, 2013. Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Aaron Graf, Deputy Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Richard Morrison, Zoning Administrator Ken Chamberlain, Tom and Carol Brimhall, and Richard and Barb Atkin. There were no adjustments to the agenda. Trustee Graf lead us in the pledge of allegiance.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Treasurer Graf to accept the minutes of the May 13, 2013 Regular Township Board Meeting. Motion carried.

Treasurer Graf distributed the Treasurer's report, A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried.

Ken Chamberlain gave the zoning report. There was some discussion regarding the condemned and abandoned houses in the township. Mr. Chamberlain stated that now that he is retired he can focus on following up on them.

The Township Board adopted the Principles of Governance as encouraged by the MTA.

Carol Brimhall took the floor. She had questions about the inconsistency in the total acreage on the Townships property on North M52. She had contacted Enbridge and asked the question, "Will I be safe if I build a home very near a pipeline easement?" She stated that her response stated how wonderful their pipelines are, how safe they are, how they are monitored. She stated that there is no regulation in here that aside from that right-of-way easement that they take one way or the other. There is nothing that says that there has to be any other land associated with that. So, she submitted a second question, "What distance from the pipeline should I build my house?" Again she was told how safe the pipeline was and they went into the pipeline safety and understanding the right-of-way. They stated that in all cases they work diligently to assure that access to the pipelines are maintained for Enbridge purpose to gain access to the pipeline for inspection, testing, and in an emergency, but, according to Carol, it says there is nothing at all about where you can place your home and if there are any other ordinances that should be addressing this. (Copies of the information given to the clerk by Carol Brimhall are attached.)

She turned the floor over to Tom Brimhall. He is asking that Ordinance Section 4.3 entitled "Streets, Alleys, Railroad, und Pipeline Rights-Of-Way" that states that "No structure shall be constructed within 75' from a pipeline carrying high-pressure gas or other volatile materials" be removed from the ordinance, stating that the other Townships that they checked with had no statement to that effect in their ordinances There was some discussion and it was determined that the Planning Commission needed to meet, discuss this, and make a recommendation to the Township board.

Richard Morrison took the floor and stated that he didn't hear the siren. He wondered if we could adjust the volume on it. There was some discussion, and Supervisor Marshall said he would contact Sgt. Ott. He also stated that there was no mention in the minutes of his video presentation at the April 8, 2013, meeting. His presentation verified the extreme inconvenience caused by Enbridge on his property.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay bill as presented. Motion carried

Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 9:30 p. m. 
Submitted by Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
